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Message from District 

Governor Robert Mendoza 
Hello Rotarians, 

Ladies and gentlemen, I have 
a confession, I have always 
wanted to be a super hero. 
From the time I was six years 
old and saw George Reeves 
in all of his monochromatic 
black and white glory, I knew I 
wanted to be like him. Superman, it wasn't 
just about flying or x-ray vision or even 
super strength. He was someone who pro-
tected the innocent, rescued people from 
the bad guys and changed the world by 
just being present. You see, a hero gives 
of themselves for someone else. Always 
finding a way to use their powers to help 
mankind and gives little thought of the per-
sonal cost. 

As an adult this desire to help never left 
me, however running around with a cape is 
not really appreciated at my age. My desire 
to serve took me first to the military where I 
promised to protect and defend our consti-
tution and the people of the United States 
of America. My public career, my faith and 
my family has always reflected this desire 
to serve others. But you know, I never felt 
like a hero until I was invited to become a 
Rotarian. Think about it, Rotarians give of 
their resources, their talents and them-

selves to make the world a better 
place. We run to the problem and 
find resolution. We Rotarians are 
changing the world! Curing dis-
ease, promoting peace, protecting 
the little guy and providing a 
healthy future for millions around 
this planet.  

Rotary made my dream come true. I may 
never have a cape or red tights with a big 
"S" on my chest, but I will always know that 
the world is a better place because of peo-
ple like you and me, mild mannered men 
and women are doing our very best be-
cause it is the right thing to do. 

Our conference this year is all about un-
derstanding our superpowers, and how we 
can come together to do wonderful things. 
You are invited to the beautiful community 
of Derby where our local Rotary club has 
worked for months to ensure you are wel-
comed and taken care of. Come hear 
about the global perspective of Rotary and 
learn about the impact that we are making 
across the planet, not just you and me, but 
all of us, all 1.2 million of us. You will hear 
from leaders who have held some of the 
highest positions in Rotary. This is an op-
portunity to better understand our influence 
and reach. We will spend time with our 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

Oct. 20-21, 2017 
District Conference 
Derby, KS 

Oct. 24, 2017 
World Polio Day 

 

Feb. 23-25, 2018 
PETS (Presidents-elect training) 
Wichita, KS 

June 23-27, 2018 
Rotary Intl. Convention 
Toronto, Canada 
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Speaking of District Conference . . . 
Go to the District Conference web site 
www.RotaryHeroTraining.com  You can 
sign up on line or print the brochure to 
register. 

District Governor Robert Mendoza, 
District Conference Chair Dana Quigley, 
and the Rotary Club of Derby invite you 
to attend the annual D5690 District 
Conference to be held in Derby October 20 – 21, 2017 at 
The Venue at Madison Avenue Central Park, Derby, 
Kansas.  Please review the attached informational flyer 
and registration form. 

You can also access the information and register online 
from the conference website www.rotaryherotraining.com. 

District Conferences are a fantastic way to 
energize your Rotary spirit by listening to 
inspiring speakers, engaging in thought 
provoking panel discussions/breakouts, 
and visiting with Rotary friends.  Come to 
Derby October 20 & 21 and take a few 
minutes to register now! 

Please forward the registration form and 
conference information flyer to your club members.  If you 
have any questions regarding the conference, please feel 
free to contact Conference Chair Dana Quigley at316-640-
5688 or drquig56@gmail.com. 

Questions?  Contact Dana Quigley, Rotary Club of Derby, 
at 316-640-5688 or drquig56@gmail.com 

Most clubs in our district have painted a map of the United States on one or more playgrounds in their community.  The 
Rotary Club of East Wichita recently painted a map at Independent School in Wichita and posted this wonderful time-
lapse video of the project from start to finish.  Whether you have helped paint a playground map or not, this short video 
shows how it’s done.  Definitely worth your time!  https://www.facebook.com/Rotary-Club-of-East-Wichita-
1386660294974740/  

The Independent School posted this note and photos on its Face-
book page: 

“Thank you Rotary Club of East Wichita for painting this beautiful 
map of the United States on our playground! Our Lower School 
teachers and students are excited about the interactive and fun 
learning opportunities it will create!” 

Playground Map Painting 

local heroes from McConnell Air Force Base and see first 
hand the faces of the those who have chosen to serve our 
country. We will be engaged by experts in their field of 
community service marketing, brand management and 
creating community partnerships to extend our reach and 
to work together. We will hear about the "Mother Ship", 
The Rotary Foundation, and how it is changing the lives of 
people around the world because of what we give. Don't 
miss this opportunity to grow your superpower and to grow 
your knowledge of Rotary. 

Our Super Hero Training will begin the evening of October 
20 and conclude on October 21, 2017. Please take time to 
register at www.rotaryherotraining.com and check out all 
of the exciting plans we have for you. Take a minute to 
review the video and get pumped up. All of the info about 
the event is there including the schedule and hotel infor-
mation.  

Derby Rotary Club President Dana Quigley and her crack 
team of heroes continue to prepare for your arrival. We 
look forward to welcoming you. 

Thank you for being a great example, for being my hero 
and Thank You for being a Rotarian. 

Robert Mendoza 

District Governor 5690  2017-18  
Rotary Club of Derby 

Message from District Governor Robert Mendoza (cont’d) 
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Rotary districts collect emergency funds 
for Hurricane Harvey victims 

Rotary clubs along the Gulf Coast of Texas and Louisiana, 
USA, are collecting emergency relief funds to help flood 
victims of Hurricane Harvey, which slammed into south-
east Texas over the weekend. 

Severe rainfall has caused historic flooding along the Tex-
as coast, including in Houston, the fourth largest city by 
population in the United States. Deluged towns in the re-
gion are in desperate need of aid as thousands of resi-
dents were forced to flee their homes. About 6.8 million 
people have been affected by the hurricane, which made 
landfall on 25 August. 

Several districts located along the Gulf coast in Texas and 
Louisiana have established disaster relief funds, including 
districts 5890, 5910, and 5930 in Texas, and dis-
trict 6200 in Louisiana. You can find information about 
how to contribute to other district funds in Texas on district 
5840's website. 

“We know that a disaster of this magnitude will require our 
financial assistance for months into the future,” says Dis-
trict 5930 Governor Betty Ramirez-Lara. “Our disaster re-
lief committee will provide support where we believe it can 
best be used.” 

ShelterBox, an independent charity and Rotary’s project 
partner, is also providing support to families displaced by 
the storm. Hundreds of light privacy tents will be deployed 
to evacuation centers throughout Texas for families to use 
temporarily. 

“Our normal tents and ShelterKits are not appropriate for 
the conditions families are experiencing in Texas,” says 
James Luxton, ShelterBox operations team leader. “The 
flooding is covering large swathes of land, and is set to 
rise even further in the coming days, making indoor shel-
ter the best option.” 

If you have questions about how you can help, contact 
relief@rotary.org. 

Hurricane Harvey Relief 

Rotary’s Online Learning Center 
The Learning Center has been growing rapidly over the 
past few months. It now offers a course specifically for 
each of the eight club officers. To find their courses, club 
leaders can expand the menu under Your Role in the Cat-
egories list and click on their position. They will find a ba-
sics course, along with other recommendations . 

You’ll also notice five new courses available in the Mem-
bership category. Mention them to your club and district 
leaders as a source for new ideas: 

Online Membership Leads 

Building a Diverse Club 

Is Your Club Healthy? 

Practicing Flexibility and Innovation 

Kick-start Your New Member Orientation 

We’re starting the bidding process for a new Learning 
Center vendor. Stay tuned for updates and a new Learn-
ing Center by the end of this Rotary year.. 

Another resource, Be a Vibrant Club, is under revision and 
will be available for purchase or download by December. 
This regional publication comes in 15 versions. Find the 
one for your area on shop.rotary.org, and read stories of 
innovation, flexibility, and change. 

Ruby Yang (Taiwan) visitor New Generations Exchange 

Ms. Ruby Yang is a 28 year old professional 
photographer from Taiwan.  She is visiting our District until 
late October and has had many experiences and 
opportunities while here.  Here’s what Ruby writes about 
herself: 

“Hello I’m Pey-Ching, Yang. I’m 28 years old and I have 4 
members and an adopted dog in my family. I’m a lucky girl 
that my parents supported me to participate in Rotary 
exchange student in Belgium for one year in 2006 . Since 
my hobby is to take pictures, being a professional and well
-known photographer has become my biggest goal. After 
a decade of last exchange, I’m a product and wedding 
photographer for 3 years. My clients are in restaurants, 

wedding, 
jewelry 
industries. 
Therefore, I 

learn a lot from every 
experience. 

Besides, I 
worked in the 

area of food 
marketing for 4 years. Combine those two experiences, I 
believe I can dedicate my integrated abilities to support 
my employer to improve brand image and other marketing 
assignment.” 
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News from Rotary International 
2018-19 Rotary International President Selected 

On September 1, RI President Ian Riseley declared Barry Rassin to be Rotary International’s 
President-elect.  Rassin is a member of the Rotary Club of East Nassau, New Providence, 
Bahamas and will take office 1 July 2018. 

Barry Rassin earned an MBA in health and hospital administration from the University of Flori-
da, and is the first fellow of the American College of Healthcare Executives in the Bahamas. 
He recently retired after 37 years as president of Doctors Hospital Health System and contin-
ues as an adviser. He is a lifetime member of the American Hospital Association and has 

served on several boards, including the Quality Council of the Bahamas, Health Education Council, and Employer’s Confederation. 

A Rotarian since 1980, Rassin has served Rotary as director and is vice chair of The Rotary Foundation Board of Trustees. He was an 
RI training leader and the aide to 2015-16 RI President K.R. Ravindran. 

Rassin received Rotary's highest honor, the Service Above Self Award, as well as other humanitarian awards for his work leading Rota-
ry’s relief efforts in Haiti after the 2010 earthquake there. He and his wife, Esther, are Major Donors and Benefactors of The Rotary 
Foundation. 

Mark Your Calendars for World Polio Day 

Celebrate World Polio Day on October 24 by hosting an event in your community.  
Register your event, and download resources to help you plan, promote and execute 
your event including sample press releases, social media graphics and templates for 
invites.    https://www.endpolio.org/world-polio-day  

Global Handwashing Day - October 15  

This global day of advocacy is dedicated to increasing awareness and understanding of the im-
portance of handwashing with soap as an effective and affordable way to prevent diseases and save 
lives.  

The theme for this year is "our hands, our future!" Excellent resources to help plan events in your 
area are available at GlobalHandwashingDay.org    

CLUBS:  Show this video at your club meeting this month!  

WHO Director-General and UNICEF Executive Director thank Rotary 

http://polioeradication.org/news-post/thank-you-rotary/ 

Making a contribution to end polio just got easier thanks to Rotary’s newly upgraded online giving platform. You can 
now make a gift quickly and securely from your computer, tablet, or smartphone. The new platform allows you to make 
donations in your local currency and, when you’re signed in to My Rotary, keeps track of your giving record. 
Through the support of the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation, any contribution you make will be tripled, in-
creasing Rotary’s ability to help vulnerable children around the world be polio-free. 
 
Make a donation here:  https://www.endpolio.org/donate.  
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The Ovation Factor took a vacation last 
month due to its writer being distracted with 
travel to China.  However, while this writer is 
still in China, this column appears in our 
newsletter this month.  This short hiatus gave 
this writer an opportunity to think of the international na-
ture of Rotary.  So, this month’s column focuses on what 
we gain from being a network of engaged individuals in a 
worldwide force for doing good. 

Many of us have visited clubs in other parts of the US.  
We exchange banners, connect with other American Ro-
tarians, listen to a program in our native language and 
hopefully realize that Rotary is bigger than our own club.  
A few of us from our district have had the opportunity to 
travel to a different country and visit a club during our trav-

els.  This experience 
shows us even more 
how similar we are to 
people of different 
backgrounds and 
how Rotary ties us 
together to do good 
in our world.  And yet 
even fewer of us 
from across our dis-
trict have had the 
opportunity to work 

with another club in a different part of the world; an experi-
ence that transcends the languages and boarders that 
divide our world. 

While working and living in Shanghai, China I have con-
nected with the Rotary Club of Shanghai.  Since 2004, I 
have had the pleasure of teaching in China seven times.  
Each time, I get my Rotary fix by attending the Shanghai 
Club meetings.  On occasion, I participated in a service 

project; my first was to distribute wheel 
chairs to needy individuals in a group home.  
This year, I helped staff the club’s outreach 
display at the Shanghai Expat Expo.  These 
opportunities have given me the chance to 

get to know many Rotarians and Rotaractors from around 
the world; all of whom are living in China and participating 
in Rotary.  Rotarians from Germany, Ireland, Italy, El Sal-
vador, India, Japan and other parts of the world coming 
together to do good in their adopted home.  What a won-
derful experience!  But more importantly what a way to 
see firsthand how Rotary has a global impact. 

So ‘what’s your point’ you may be asking now.  Well, I re-
alize not all of us will be able to travel abroad.  However, 
each Rotarian, each Club and certainly our district can be 
“international” through hosting a year-long stay of an inter-
national high school student who is participating in the 
Rotary Youth Exchange Program, sponsoring a Global 
Grant with a district outside the US., serving as hosts to 
the various international programs such as RITE or Open 
World, or pulling together a team of Rotarians for a Voca-
tional Exchange.  If you’re traveling - visit a club.  If you 
are working overseas as a short-term or long-term expat, 
get involved with a local club.  Invite expats in your com-
munity to become a Rotarian in your club. 

Our global network of Rotarians gives us a unique chance 
to be a world leader in our communities and expose our 
fellow Kansans to cultures and people many of whom will 
only read about in geography books or newspapers.  Help 
Rotary promote global peace through becoming 
“international” across our district. 

 

Column submitted by Fred Heismeyer, 
District 5690 Trainer 

3 Dimensions of Purpose 

The Interact Club of West Sedgwick 
County held its first meeting in late Au-
gust.   

Here’s some of what they have planned: 

 Will participate in Operation Holiday 
this year 

 A Dodgeball tournament fundraiser in late December 
 Panama Trip in March 2018.  Most of funds have 

been raised!  Tee shirts are being designed for the 
trip. 

 We have members from three high schools—need to 
add other area high school participation 

Interact News 

Nearly 800 million people worldwide live on less than 
$1.90 a day—extreme poverty. 

Rotarians worldwide are committed to reducing poverty 
by using their skills in projects that provide vocational 
training and that strengthen local entrepreneurs and com-
munity leaders, particularly women, in impoverished com-
munities.  

We create opportunities to help individuals and communi-
ties thrive financially and socially as well as training peo-
ple to become resources for their community, offering 
networking activities, advise on new business develop-
ment, and mathematics and financial management train-
ing.  

October is Economic Development Month 
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Rotary Club Sunrise and Old 
Town:  Our clubs had a Family 
Day at the Playscape on Mon-
day, September 18. It was  an 
open picnic and the kids had 
fun playing at the Playscape. 
The Old Town club used this 

event as a recruiting tool and fun was had by all!  

Rotary Club El Dorado:  Krystian Fish, 
Miss Kansas 2017 was a guest speaker.  
Krystian’s  platform is “Remove the Lables: 
Be Unstoppable.” 

Rotary Club E 
Wichita:  Ruby Yang, New 
Generations Exchange program 
participant from near Taipei 
City, Taiwan visited our club 
with her hosts Ric Wolford (E 

Wichita), Clay Bastian (Wichita DT) and Rod Kreie 
(Newton). 

Rotary Club E Wichita:  At the 
same meeting, Rotarian Kevin 
Rathert introduced EWR schol-
arship recipient Taryn Powers, 
a WSU senior majoring in com-
puter science. 

Rotary Club E Wichita:  18 members and spouses or sig-
nificant others painted a map at Independent School.  This 

was our third 
map project and 
another is 
scheduled for 
May 2018.  See 
article on page 
2 for a link to 

the time-lapse video and thank you note we received from 
the school. 

Rotary Club Wichita DT:  Join us for Bookapalooza—A 
Celebration for Child Literacy on Mon-
day, October 16 from 5:30—7:30 at the 
Rotary Plaza (2nd & St Francis)!  Bring 
new or gently used books for all ages 
while enjoying food from some of Wichita’s 
finest food trucks along with beer, wine 
and cocktails.  Books donated will be used 
to stock the Rotary Little Free Library and 
provide books to Storytime Village and 
Child Start. 

Rotary Club West Wichita:  As our speaker 
gift, President Sharon West had DG Robert 
Mendoza autograph a children’s book which 
will be given to one of our adopted schools’ 
library. 

Rotary Club Andover:  We are again assisting at the Ro-
tary Food Court during Greater Andover Days on Septem-
ber 28-30.   

Rotary Club Ulysses:  Our annual Dick Race 
will be held Sept. 29.  The winning duck is 
worth $1,500! 

Rotary Club 
Ulysses:  Our club is sup-
porting the Grant County Li-
brary diaper bank with funds 
for diapers and wipes. 

Rotary Club Hutchinson:  We are hosting an Open World 
Program delegation from October 13-21.  The team hails 
from Ukraine and is composed of six delegates and an in-
terpreter.  The delegates are:  Tetiana Shyriaieva--
Associate Professor, National University of Ostroh Acade-
my;  Halyna Korniienko-- Current Position: Vice-Principal 
for Educational Work, History Teacher; Svitlana Honcha-
renko --Current Position: Principal, Horodnytsia Secondary 
School; Olena Rohovchenko --Current Position: Chief 
Specialist, Ministry of Education and Science of Ukraine; 
Yurii Trubin--Current Position: Methodologist, Cherkasy 
City Methodological Cabinet for Educational Institu-
tions;  Maksym Petrov--Current Position: International Ad-
vocacy Coordinator, Ukrainian Helsinki Human Rights Un-
ion.  The team’s focus is “Improved Civic Education in Sec-
ondary Schools.”  
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Rotary Club Kingman:  
Our club held its inaugural 
“Polo for Polio” fundraising 
event on Saturday, Sept. 9.  
The fun event was the idea 
of Rotarian Kelly Wood.  
Four-person teams, riding 
stick horses and brandish-
ing hockey sticks, competed 
against each other to score goals during the 10 minute 
games.  Teams paid an entry fee of $50, which was do-
nated to the PolioPlus Fund.  The Kingman club has also 
coordinated with the Kingman County Historical Society 
and Museum to bring a polio awareness exhibit, including 
an iron lung, to the Kingman Museum. The exhibit will be 
on display through October 24th." 

Rotary Club E Wichita:  A 
group of East Wichita Rotari-
ans proudly show off the park 
benches purchased with our 
district grant. Working with the 

City of Wichita, four benches were purchased and in-
stalled in Eastview Park.  

Rotary Club E Wichita:  Two spe-
cial guests visiting from India joined 
us today. Rotarians in their 
hometown, they enjoy traveling the 
world. Two years ago they visited 
our club while in Kansas to visit their son, who works for 
Koch Industries. On the left is Dr. Jyotshna Ma- hapatra, 

retired chemistry professor. On the right is her husband, 
Dr. Srikart Pattnaik, retired geology and mining professor. 
They are from Bhubaneswar, an ancient city in India’s 
eastern state of Odisha. And in the center is EWR Presi-
dent Scott Holder!  

Fundraising Opportunity 

Received via email:  If your Rotary Club is looking for a 
fundraising event for fall 2017 or spring 2018 as Flight 
Squad Basketball is a family-friendly comedy basketball 
team that would love to perform in your area. They play a 
team that your club would put together, usually made up of 
teachers, coaches, police officers, etc. and you keep all 
ticket sales, all concession sales and all sponsorship mon-
ey for the event! We just ask for a flat fee, hotel and a meal 
for the team. We also perform school assemblies and talk 
to kids about staying in school, staying off drugs and anti-
bullying! For more details on either an assembly, event or 
both contact Tim Fjestad (timf@flightsquadball.com  970-
978-6886, and he will email a free information PDF for your 
club to review which will include exact dates they can be in 
your area!  www.flightsquadball.com 

From the Derby Informer. 
news@derbyinformer.com 

The Rotary Club of Derby, Derby library and 
the city recreation commission are collaborating 
to bring StoryWalk to High Park in the spring.  
StoryWalk is a national program that incorpo-
rates literacy with physical activity, family time 
and the environment. 

Pages of a storybook are mounted on wooden 
stakes through the park.  “It is our plan to dis-
play five different children’s books each year at High Park,” said Debbie Williams, 
community wellness coordinator fort he Derby Health Collaborative at the Derby 
Recreation Commission.  Books will change every 2 or 3 months and will have a 
theme that corresponds to a holiday, season, nature or lesson.  Activities with the 
book such as skipping to the next post or doing yoga at the post can be incorpo-
rated. 

StoryWalk encourages early literacy in Derby 

Members of the Derby Club were on 
hand at the grand opening  
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2017-18 RI President 
Ian Riseley 
Australia 

District 5690  

 

 

 

 
www.rotary5690.org 

 
This is your newsletter! 

Send your articles and  
club information to: 

 
PDG Geri Appel, Editor 
Phone: 316-733-7030 

Fax: 316-733-5077 
appelg@kenlerman.com 

 

 

 

 

Join Fellow Rotarians June 20-14, 2018 
in Toronto for the 2018 Rotary  

Convention! 

Important deadlines 

15 December 2017:  Last day to register 
at $345/Rotarians; $70 Rotaractors.. 

March 31 2018: Last day for preregistra-
tion discount $420 for  Rotarians; $100 
for Rotaractors) 

April 1 2018:  Registration is $495-
Rotarians; $130 for Rotaractors 

http://www.riconvention.org/en/toronto 

Are you a Rotary  
Super Hero? 

 
Go to  

 
www.RotaryHeroTraining.com 

 
And register for District 
Conference 10/20-21/17 








